
Effective 1 July 2024, the merSETA will cease to register new learners against 
Historically Registered Qualifications (pre-2009 qualifications). This decision 
aligns with the Ministerial Directive on Implementation & Transitional 
Arrangements for PRE-2009 Qualifications (Under SAQA ACT,  1995),  
Government Gazette Number 50742, published on 3 June 2024. Skills 
Development Providers and Employers who have learners that need to be 
registered must ensure that all the learners are registered or uploaded on the 
merSETA system by 30 June 2024.

A link to the gazette is provided in the table below for further information:

We hope the information provided clarifies the Implementation & Transitional 
Arrangements for the PRE-2009 Qualifications process.

Yours sincerely
Thabo Mokoena
Acting Senior Manager: Learning Programmes & QA. 
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Ministerial Directive on Implementation & Transitional Arrangements for PRE-2009 Qualifications

https://www.merseta.org.za/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/Directive-On-The-Implementation-and-Transitional-Arrangements-for-Pre-2009-Qualifications.pdf


